835 N. CONGRESS AVENUE 47715 • P.O. BOX 5165 • EVANSVILLE, INDIANA 47716 • TELEPHONE (812) 477-1542 • FAX (812) 474-3223 • WWW.TRAYLOR.COM

August 15, 2013

Dr. John C. Barner University of Evansville 1800 Lincoln Avenue Evansville, IN 47722

Re: UE Interns in Indiana

Dear Jack:

As a follow-up to our recent conversation, I am pleased to provide the following documentation for our support of the UE Internship Program:

Our recent history shows that we have provided paid internships for University of Evansville engineering students as follows:

- Alysen Stockinger (1998)
- Amanda Ranck (2005) currently employed
- Todd Chandler (2006)

- Seth Spencer (2008) currently employed
- Patrick White (2011)
- Lucas Heldt (2012; and Summer 2013)

Gene Wells, Director of UE's Center for Career Development, has been a good resource for Traylor Bros. We often partner together on advertising, recruiting, and hiring needs, and we support UE's annual Career Guide Publication, Next Steps, by placing an ad in the periodical.

In addition, Traylor Bros.' Human Resources Department and other engineer personnel have participated in engineering forums, interacting with students to prepare them for interviews and to offer general information about their career choices and future employment. An extension of our support is the involvement of our engineers in UE's ASCE and SWE chapters, the concrete canoe competition, and the Mechanical Engineering Formula SAE team, as well.

Traylor Bros., Inc., in concert with the University of Evansville, is proud to share in the responsibility of preparing college students for job opportunities and is proud to serve the community of southwestern Indiana.

Sincerely,

TRAYLOR BROS., INC.

Christopher S. Taylor

Co-President